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	MINUTES 
June 14, 2010

CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER

Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending

Nate Davis


Chairman

Dan Stehle


Mecklenburg County

Ron Shoultz


Iredell County

Rich Permenter


Lincoln County

Paul Carter


Catawba County

Absent

None




Staff Present

Paul Mrzlak

Executive Director

Commission Chairman Nate Davis brought the meeting to order.

.

Minutes

Commissioner Ron Shoultz made a motion to approve the May 10, 2010 minutes. Commissioner Rich Permenter seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 

Reports – Enforcement

Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol

Officer Doug Lambert reported for the month of May, 207 calls for service, 111 boats inspected, 12 boats assisted, 33 citations issued, 35 boaters warned, 3 navigational hazards removed and 2 BWI arrests.

Cornelius Police Department

No report

Iredell County Sheriff

No report

Catawba County 
Sergeant Beebe reported 121 hours patrolled by water, 153 boats inspected, 67 PWCs were inspected,

65 warning citations, 8 vessels assisted, 7 navigational hazards removed, and 116 total calls for service. 

Lincoln County

Officer White provided a general report, but did not provide any detailed statistics.

N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission

No report

Reports – Lake Issues

Duke Energy

Dale Mosteller of Duke Energy reported that the current lake levels were normal and that an increase in island patrols was being done. 

Power Squadron

No report

Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26
No report 

Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge

Mecklenburg County Water Quality

Dave Caldwell reported that all water quality index indicators were blue, or in the supporting plus for the highest water quality rating.

Catawba River Keepers

No report 

ADOPT-an-Island Program

No report 

NC Wildlife Federation

No report

Comments from the Public

Paul Matteson, president of the Lake Pointe North Homeowners Association presented his concerns regarding a shoal area outside this Sherrill’s Ford area. After further discussion, it ends up that this buoy was maintained by the LNMC. This area had been identified as being problematic and the commissioners had decided to take further action. 

Commissioner Ron Shoultz made a motion to install a shoal pole in this area. Commissioner Paul Carter seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved. 

Committee Reports

ATON Committee











It was reported that 2 channel marker lights were out and that several signs needed to be replaced due to fading.

Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott reported that 1200 sterile grass carp were released in May at the Beatties Ford access area. 

Boater Education

Boater Education schedules will continue to be posted on the LNMC.org website. 

Charter Boat Committee

No report

Applications

None

No-Wake Buoy Requests

No requests

Rafting Applications.
No applications

Variances

The city of Hickory NC has developed a plan to expand their water treatment system and has sent the information to all concerned agencies, including the LNMC. This is informational and the Commissioners had no further comments on this infrastructure expansion.

FERC Applications

None

Administrative Matters

Commissioner Paul Carter made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Rich Permenter seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned. 



	

	

	

	


